Monitoring Overview:

Executive Limitations policies and Ends policies monitoring require information from the
CEO.

Board Executive Linkage is reported on by the Board Chair and reports annually or more often
as needed.

Governance Policies are monitored by the Board Affairs committee and reported to the full
board throughout the year.

Steps for the CEO in writing a monitoring report:

Step 1: Restate the policy

Step 2: State the reasonable interpretation of the policy, (may include defining
words in the policy). State why this interpretation is reasonable.

Step 3: State what compliance looks like (observable condition).

Step 4: Provide evidence of achievement and compliance. Format: observable
condition with data.

Step 5: Report of compliance or steps moving toward compliance.

The report is submitted to the Board in advance of their meeting, and members review the report
ahead of the meeting. If more data is needed or if there are any other questions, the CEO will
address it at the next meeting. If policy needs to be revised, that can be passed by the Board at
any Board meeting.

June 22, 2020 Ends and Executive Limitations Monitoring

Ends Policy 6:

1. A culture of Passionist vocational encouragement exists at St. Paul of the Cross
Passionist Retreat and Conference Center. People who work, visit, retreat, and volunteer
have the knowledge and encouragement to prayerfully consider and support vocations to
Passionist life as a priest, brother, sister, nun, or life as a lay Passionist.

Reasonable interpretation: The board and staff work to promote vocations to all visitors
to the center and in our daily lives.

Compliance would be evidenced by vocation stories, interest in vocations and
information and displays readily available for guests to the center. All staff and board
would be aware of programs and where to direct people for more information.

Our community has been involved in inviting interested young adults to talk to them
about becoming a priest or joining the community in some way. We have updated our
hallway display and there is a new display at the community. We had planned for the
celebration of vows with Nicholas Devine and our greater community during the
assembly but it was done via Facebook due to coronavirus. This is a new Ends policy
this year and with the shutdown we did not work on it this past quarter and minimally
outside of the display and planning on the celebration in Detroit that did not happen. We
did have a women’s retreat with more of the staff in April along with other women
throughout the province and this was an opportunity to share the charism and better



understand what it means to be a lay Passionist. | am not sure of what the board has done
to promote vocations and we need to have a more concerted effort going forward and
better communication so we are both in sync.

Executive Limitations: 8, 11

EL 8 - FINANCIAL CONDITIONS AND ACTIVITIES

With respect to the actual, ongoing financial condition and activities, the Director of
Mission and Ministry shall not cause or allow the development of fiscal jeopardy or a
material deviation of actual expenditures from the budget. Accordingly he/she shall not:
1. Acquire, encumber, or dispose of real property;

2. Use any restricted funds for any other purpose than that designated by the donor(s);

3. Fail to provide for the Board of Directors an annual external Audited Financial
Statement or Review.

4. Fail to provide programming in line with our Mission

Reasonable interpretation of this policy: We are not to sell or acquire land or buildings,
use any restricted funds differently than requested. We are to have an audit or review and
be sure all programming fits within our Mission. We also shall not cause material
deviation from our budget and if it should occur we follow the guidelines in the Policy
Handbook. Compliance to this policy is evidenced by our financial statements presented
to the Audit and Finance committee and to the Province regularly. Compliance is also
achieved through an audit or review.

To this end:

We have not caused a material deviation from the budget, however with the mandatory order
to stay home and stay safe this is definitely material deviation of actual revenues and
expenditures from the budget. We did obtain the Payroll Protection Loan from State Bank
and with the current forgiveness guidelines, anticipate qualifying for complete forgiveness of
the loan. (121k). Currently we have 240k in cash we are spending down.

We have not acquired or disposed of any real property.

Gordon Advisors completed our audit and have issued an unmodified opinion.

All restricted funds are utilized in accord with the donor’s specifications. The Finance and
Audit committee review and inspect detailed financial records regularly. We have been
asked by the Province not to spend any capital funds unless it is an emergency so the 36k
collected for the non-event are sitting in the bank at this time.

We have a budget for 2020/2021 that is conservative yet completely unknown at this point as

schools may not allow field trips or retreats, many hosted groups have cancelled for the next
fiscal year already.

We are in compliance with this policy at this point in time considering the extreme
circumstances.



EL 11 - COMMUNICATION AND SUPPORT TO THE BOARD

The Director of Mission and Ministry shall not permit the board to be uninformed or
unsupported in its work. Accordingly, the Director of Mission and Ministry shall not:

1.

Neglect to submit monitoring data required by the board (see policy on
Monitoring Executive Performance) in a timely, accurate and understandable
fashion;

Let the board be uninformed of relevant trends, anticipated adverse media
coverage, or material external and internal changes, particularly changes in the
assumptions upon which board policy has previously been established;

Fail to advise the board if the board is not in compliance with its own policies on
Governance Process and Board-Executive Linkage, particularly as it relates to
board behavior which is detrimental to the work relationship between the board
and the Executive;

Fail to report in a timely manner an actual or anticipated noncompliance with any
policy of the board.

Reasonable interpretation of this policy: We will not let the board be uniformed of

material changes, trends or changes in assumptions. We will report according to the pre-
set monitoring schedule and add areas as needed to keep the board informed of any
noncompliance. Compliance to this policy will be through the monitoring reports, to
acknowledge and inform the board of any material changes in assumptions and also if the
BEL policies are out of compliance.

To this end:

We are preparing monitoring reports following the provided schedule and following
up with any changes if needed. We will provide data as evidence of compliance or
some form of communication of achievement where metrics may not be relevant.
There are currently material changes with the Covid19 virus and the closing of the
Center. We have worked on our reopening plans to be in compliance with the City of
Detroit as well as MIOSHA. We have met virtually over zoom a couple of times with
staff and have talked to them weekly. Some staff are very concerned with returning
to work regardless of mitigation efforts.

At this time there are no issues with the Board over-stepping or hindering our
performance. The committees are working independently of management where
needed.

The policies are reviewed periodically to see how we are going to provide evidence
of accomplishment. This review helps to proactively look for any anticipated
noncompliance.

We are presently in compliance with this policy.



